Mr. W. Stirrat 5 Deanston Park BARRHEAD G78 2bl

9 March 2023 Ref. 036

Dear Bill,

We send our greetings to all at Barrhead Gospel Hall, and our thanks for your continuing fellowship with us. The gift of £xxx.xx was credited to Brass Tacks on 6^{th} March, be assured that this will be put to good use in providing facilities for the spread of the Gospel.

This is an extremely busy time for Brass Tacks, we have had a team team working in a middle eastern country over the past month. They were assisting a national worker and his wife to construct a resthouse which will give refuge to new believers. We are thankful for safety in travel and good progress, they just returned home and will be glad of a few days rest.

Meanwhile, it's all systems go in the island of Arran, where we are erecting nine wooden chalet/huts on a field which is used every summer for camps for children. Previously sleeping accommodation was in tents, with a few basic buildings for meeting and cooking. Work began last week, first of all clearing the ground and putting down foundations. Exciting to think of the number of youngsters who will pass through that place and hear the Good News.

Several projects lie ahead in coming months, and it seems every week there is another request, much wisdom is needed in choosing and planning, pray for the Lord's guidance.

With warm greetings in our Saviour's name,

Alan Park Executive Director